
Last Thursday 30th of January, our much awaited Lithuanian guests finally 
arrived. 

Our guests Monika, Rugile and Ieva were very surprised at our way of doing 
things since we greeted them with a welcoming party. We had loads of food and 
a lot of fun. At first, they were a bit shy and nervous, due to such racket we 
were causing, but afterwards they let themselves go a bit. 

We learned that school in Lithuania is much more different than in Spain. First, 
students are calmer. Second, schools are much bigger than ours. And third, 
their schedule is not the same as ours since it’s not as customized to each 
speciality as ours. 

Moreover, we found out that Ieva has been doing karate for 8 years and has 
won the European championship. On the other hand, Rugile likes to go cycling 
and also enjoys reading, whereas Monika is into art. 

We hope to learn much more about them as well as they do about us. We hope 
that they have a great time and wish them a lot of happiness during their stay in 
Mataró. 


